
 
Sacred Heart Tisbury & All Saints Wardour Castle 

Trellis House, Station Road, Tisbury   
Father Robert Miller  01747 870228   tisburyparish@cliftondiocese.com 

  
website: https://salisburycatholics.org/tisbury-parish  

 

When visiting our churches please use hand sanitiser, wear a mask and follow guidance- thank you   

Please book with Father Robert by phoning or emailing (details above).  

JANUARY         24 THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  Year B Psalms 3 

   Sunday of the Word of God 

    Diocesan prayer league: St Joseph, Bridgwater,  

    Our Lady and the English Martyrs, Burnham-on-Sea  

   Sacred Heart:  9 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. (Bridget Bell RIP) Exposition 6.00 p.m.

   All Saints’ Wardour: 11 a.m. (Dcn Michael) 

  25 Monday  FEAST OF THE CONVERSION OF ST PAUL, APOSTLE 

    Sacred Heart: 8.45 a.m. MP, 9.00 a.m. Mass (Tony Grummett RIP) 

  26 Tuesday Memorial of Sts Timothy and Titus, Bishops 

    All Saints, Wardour: Mass at 9.30 a.m. 

  27 Wednesday Weekday in Ordinary Time 

    Sacred Heart 8.45 a.m. MP, 9.00 a.m. Mass  

  28 Thursday Memorial of St Thomas Aquinas, Priest, Doctor of the Church

    No Mass 

  29 Friday  Weekday in Ordinary Time     

    Sacred Heart: 5.45 p.m. EP, 6.00 p.m. Mass (Joyce Knowles RIP) 

  30 Saturday Weekday in Ordinary Time 

    Sacred Heart: 8.45 a.m. MP, 9.00 a.m. Mass 

      9.30 a.m. Confessions 

  31 FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  Year B Psalms 4 

   Racial Justice Sunday 

   Diocesan prayer league: Cathedral Church of St Peter and St Paul, Clifton 

   Sacred Heart:  9 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. (Joyce Knowles RIP) Exposition 6.00 p.m.

      All Saints’ Wardour: 11 a.m. 

Confessions can be heard before or after any Mass, or by appointment. 

PRAYERS: for the sick: James Ryan, Nick Weeks, for our doctors and their staff, for those 
vaccinating, or being vaccinated for those at Albany House, The Hays and Clouds House; for those 
recently died, Joyce Knowles, Robert Stoackley RIP. Tony Grummett died last night 21st /22nd RIP.  
May his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace  Amen 
 
OTHER PARISH NEWS:     
More stewards for Mass would be welcome. Each evening. the church is sanitised before locking- thank you 
for those who come in to do that. Mass stewards are vital- thank you for all those who already help. 
 

Lockdown:  For any sort of assistance, ranging from a telephone call to help with food shopping, 
costs and delivering, Michael Hodges is co-ordinating a group of volunteers in the Parish.  Contact 
him on 01747 870254 and email michael.jeremyhodges@gmail.com 
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Sunday of the Word of God, 24th January: Pope Francis instituted this day, to be kept on the third 
Sunday of Ordinary Time, as a day to be devoted to the celebration, study and dissemination of the Word of 
God.   https://www.godwhospeaks.uk/the-god-who-speaks/focus/sunday-of-the-word-of-god  

STELLA MARIS (AoS)   PLEASE NOTE:  Julia’s collection continues - a box is in the porch at the back of 
the church for collections of unwanted/surplus chocolates, biscuits, shower gel, soap, socks, gloves 
 
A monthly series of Reflections by Fr Henry Wansbrough OSB 

Fr Henry Wansbrough OSB is a Monk at Ampleforth, home to the Benedictine monks in Yorkshire. 
Fr Henry kindly agreed to be filmed talking about different aspects of the Bible, and from that he has 
given us six short, but rich reflections. Through them, he responds to some of the questions that 
many people have about the Bible.  Questions such as why do we have two accounts of creation in 
Genesis? What was King David really like? Why and how do we use the Psalms?  Picking up particular 
themes of interest, Fr Henry offers insight into some of the Scriptures which we all know and love.   
Reflection 5: Fr Henry on the Passion is available on https://cliftondiocese.com/the-god-who-speaks/  

Second collections: Thank you for your generosity in supporting the second collections and special appeals 
over the last few months.  The amounts raised since the Autumn are: 
Catholic Children’s Society  £100.71  CAFOD Harvest   £264.70 
Peter’s Pence     £75.10  Priests’ Retirement Fund  £159.46 
Stella Maris (AoS)   £837.61  White Flower appeal   £151.30 

 
URGENT: Call to action – Salisbury District Hospital needs extra volunteers 

 We are looking for assistance with two volunteer roles as described below. 
 Ward Buddies: This role supports ward staff to enable them to concentrate on the clinical 
tasks.  Tasks will include moving equipment, answering the telephones, running errands, maintaining 
cleanliness of ward kitchen and general tidying up of patient areas, making patient drinks and 
delivering food.  Full PPE will be issued as well as volunteer t-shirts.  Enhanced buddy roles with more 
patient contact such as feeding some patients.  These will require enhanced PPE.  There will be a fast 
track deployment so most of the training will be on the job.  We’re looking for you to ideally commit 
to a 2 – 4 hour session once a week every week for the foreseeable future.  Volunteers need to 
complete a health questionnaire and health risk assessment as part of the recruitment process in 
order to ensure a suitable match.  Volunteers must be over 17 years of age, fit and able to do a full 
shift on their feet and feel comfortable working under their own initiative within defined parameters, 
in an environment that may feel pressured at times.  Free parking at the hospital is available when on 
shift and/or reasonable travel expenses will be paid.   
 Mass vaccination centre volunteer: There is a new mass vaccination centre opening in the City 
centre from next week and potentially running through to the Summer.  We are looking for 
volunteers to help marshal to move people through the vaccination hub from beginning to end, 
keeping orderly queue management and some administrative roles booking people in, etc.  This role 
requires you to be stood on your feet for potentially long periods of time. We’re looking for you to 
ideally commit to a 4 hour session once a week for at least a month.  Surgical masks will be worn.  A 
simple fast track recruitment process will take place including a health risk assessment.  There will be 
on the job training.  Free parking in Salisbury city centre will be available when on shift. 
 If you are interested in either or both roles, please email us on sft.volunteering@nhs.net stating 
which role is of interest, your name and contact details, and for the ward buddy whether you have 
any previous experience volunteering or working in a hospital or medical environment, which  is not 
necessary but could be beneficial.    Thank you for considering this and we look forward to hearing 
from you.   Please stay safe and well. 
 Best wishes 

 Jo Jarvis and Monica Wilson 

 Voluntary Services Team, Salisbury NHS Foundation Trust – Salisbury District Hospital 
sft.volunteering@nhs.net 
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